Minutes of the PCLNA
June 14, 2022
Southern Hills Business Center 


The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Melinda Basco, our Vice President, in the absence of our President, Michael Gray. She welcomed everyone in attendance and those online.
Members attending in person: Melinda Basco, Denise Tolber, Glinda DuBois, Marilyn Smith, Mike Dickson, Henry Taylor, Rene Prince-Williams, Bessie Casey, and Glenda Britton.  Online attendees: Revreda James, Michael Gray, Judy Gray and Valerie Ervin.  
Ms. Denise Tolber made a presentation on Signing Agents. She is a signing agent and informed us of the pros and cons of being a signing agent.  
After our presentation by Denise, we continued with our business meeting.  
Minutes of last meeting were approved as read – motion by Glinda to accept and Henry seconded the motion.  
Financial Report:  Glinda gave the financial report. Mike Dickson motioned and Henry seconded for the report to be accepted as presented.  
Old Business:  There was none.
New business: Melinda discussed House Bill 604 regarding vehicle titles being processed without a Notary Public’s Signature.  Beginning in August 2022, salvaged vehicle titles will no longer require notary signature.  Michael Gray suggested that each of us contact our legislators to let them know our displeasure as they are trying to remove notaries from the entire process of vehicle transactions.
Melinda advised that our Board Members had met and discussed increasing our membership dues to $45.00 beginning January 2023 due to our budget expenses being more than our income.  She informed us of the costs of monthly rental for this location, cost for GoToMeeting, etc. 
Our upcoming speakers were announced:
July – Alan Warren
August – Attorney Chad Coleman – “Ethics”
September – Attorney Ed Jones, but will have to change him to another date due to the September Southern Hills Expo and won’t be having a regular meeting. 

The Expo cost for having a table/booth is $75 to register and $25.00 for a door prize. Melinda asked if we felt we were getting anything from hosting a table/booth at the Expo. Rene said she first learned of PCLNA at an Expo.  Henry said he has won two door prizes in the past at the Expo and looks forward to winning again.  Glinda stated that we need to have members volunteer to work at the booth during the Expo.
 
Visitors attending tonight were:  Members of Denise’s family.

Henry moved to adjourn our meeting and Mike Dickson offered a second. PCLNA meeting will be July 12, 2022 at 6:30 pm. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
  
Minutes by Marilyn Smith, Secretary.
